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[20-C-01]  

[May 26, 2020] 

 

CITY OF WINNIPEG CONSTRUCTION NOTICE 
 

TO: Businesses/Residents 
 
RE: Maryland Street Pavement Renewals 

 
 
Please be advised that Maryland Street from Broadway to Cornish Avenue will soon begin 
construction.  

Construction start: June 1, 2020  
Duration: 14 weeks 
Impacted streets and intersections: Maryland Street from Broadway to Cornish Avenue  

Maryland Street will undergo full concrete reconstruction, including full removal of the existing 
roadway, replacement of drainage infrastructure, placement of new concrete pavement, and 
sidewalk reconstruction. 

During the project, the bike lane along Maryland Street will be closed and cyclists will be rerouted at 
Broadway to Walnut Street. Parking will be removed along both Maryland Street and Sara Avenue.  

The project will have the following effects on access and lane closures: 

Stage One: reconstruction of east and centre lanes [8 Weeks] 

• Full closure of the east and centre lanes of Maryland  

• Phase One (June 1 – Early July)  
o Access to Sara Avenue and Food Fare will be removed.  
o Access to and from Wolseley Avenue east of Maryland Street will be restricted for two 

weeks, starting Mid June.  

• Phase Two (Early July – Late July)  
o Access to Cornish Avenue will be redirected onto a temporary roadway.  
o Access to and from Westminster Avenue east of Maryland Street will be restricted for 

two weeks, starting Early July. 

Stage Two: reconstruction and rehabilitation of west lane [6 Weeks] 

• Full closure of west lane of Maryland  

• Phase One (Late July – Late August)  
o Access to Fawcett Avenue, Purcell Avenue, and Dundurn Place will be restricted, with 

alternate access available via the back lane, which can be accessed from Alloway 
Avenue, Westminster Avenue, and Wolseley Avenue. 

• Phase Two (Late August – Early September)  
o Access to Alloway Avenue and Woodrow Place will be restricted, with alternate 

access available via Fawcett Avenue or Purcell Avenue and Wolselely Avenue, 
respectively.  
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o Westbound traffic along Westminster Avenue east of Maryland will be restricted to left 
turns only during this phase. 

Additional information on this Regional Renewal project is available online at 
Winnipeg.ca/publicworks/construction/roadconstruction.stm 

We understand that now is a time of much uncertainty, but want to assure you we are proceeding on 
the assumption that construction season will continue amid the COVID-19 pandemic.  

As restrictions around COVID-19 continue to evolve, we will continue to use alternate means of 
communication as necessary to ensure that any discussions we are unable to have in-person still 
occur.  If you anticipate being away from your business and/or mailbox for an extended period of 
time, please contact us with an alternative address, phone number, and email at which we can reach 
you, leading up to and during construction.  

Additionally, as the health and safety of both the public and our staff and contractors is paramount, 
we will be modifying our work plan as required, as per Manitoba Health recommendations for the 
industry.   

Sincerely, 
WSP Canada Group Limited 

 
Mark Vogt, M.Sc., P.Eng.  
Project Engineer 
 
Cc: Cindy Gilroy, Councillor – Daniel McIntyre Ward 
 J.Doerksen, CET – Public Works Department, City of Winnipeg 
 J.Dooley – Public Works Department, City of Winnipeg 
 D. Mikulik – Customer Service Division, Public Works Department, City of Winnipeg 


